SPEAKEASY

Tayside Aphasia Self Help Group



Peter Midgley

Food Standards Agency Scotland

6th Floor

St Magnus House 

25 Guild Street

Aberdeen

AB11 6NJ

16 January 2009

Dear Mr Midgley

RE: ‘SCORES ON THE DOORS’

Speakeasy aims to support people with aphasia to live well with long-term changes in communication, frequently as a consequence of stroke or head injury.  All aspects of communication can be affected including speaking, understanding, reading and writing.  We want to make life easier for people with aphasia by promoting communication styles and methods that are accessible to as many people as possible.  

Frank Feechan, environmental health officer from Dundee City Council has had previous contact with our group as Dundee Council are working on improving the accessibility of their communications.  Mr Feechan has subsequently met with two members of our group to tell us about the ‘Scores on the Doors’  (SotD) scheme.  Mr Feechan explained that the FSA are seeking consumer opinion on the symbols and descriptors used in SotD.  Our members developed a number of ideas during their discussion with Mr Feechan which I agreed to summarise in writing and forward to you.  These are listed in bullet points below.

· An attractive looking sign is essential that owners are proud to display.

· Certificates can look shabby.  A peel off sticker that adheres to the inside of the window was suggested.

· Colours are helpful to people with reading difficulties.  We thought “green” was a good colour for a pass, yellow for improvement required, blue for awaiting inspection and red for fail.

· We looked at the certificates you sent Frank. The writing on the sample certificates too small and there is too much writing.  Symbols or logos are good.  We thought the FSA logo (knife and fork) or the food logo used on the traffic light leaflet about healthier choices was good.  We also thought about a symbol that would communicate the concept of hygiene and a stylised “shiny” plate was suggested.

· By the end of our session we had sketched one peel off sticker in a menu shape, with green, blue, yellow and red bands and a tick box in each band and brief written descriptor to indicate pass, improvement required, awaiting inspection or fail.  Our design included a shiny plate logo.

We appreciate that our ideas may not incorporate all the factors that need to be included but hope that they will assist the design process of your group.  We did wonder if this might be a piece of work that design schools from art colleges would be interested to undertake as part of their students course work.  This might generate a range of possibilities to choose from.

I am copying this letter to the Chief Executive of Speakability, the national organisation to which Speakeasy is affiliated.  We suggest that speakeasy groups in England and Wales make contact with their Food Standards Agency so that they too can be influential in making the communications from the SFA aphasia friendly.

Yours sincerely,

Laorag Hunter (Mrs)

On behalf of Tayside Speakeasy Aphasia Self-Help Group
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Melanie Derbyshire, Chief Executive, Speakability

Frank Feechan, Dundee City Council

Len Agley, Tayside Speakeasy Aphasia Self-Help Group

Eddie Gasowski, Tayside Speakeasy Aphasia Self-Help Group
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